April 14, 2022
Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday April 14, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl and maintenance Troy Montague.  Resident Becky Strand, Joe Mattson, Dale Hunter, Warren White and Alicia Stovern were also present.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 
Agenda approved with a date change of April 14, 2022 from the April 10, 2022 by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz ; all in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes of the regularly scheduled monthly board meeting from March 10, 2022 by Supervisor Hoffman; Chairman Stovern 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Haller presented the March 10, 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $9,101.33.  The receipts register shows a balance of $10,321.48 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $247,336.27.   Two outstanding checks:
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A motion was made by Supervisor Schmalz to approve the Treasurer’s Report and Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.

Motion made to approve the claims by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Retired Supervisor Joe Mattson:  Requested information about the Mankato Class which Maintenance person Troy Montague answered.  
Had question about Flatum’s and he is concerned about culvert aprons and Chairman Stovern said he would take care of it.

Almelund Lions / Liquor License
Dale Hunter would like a 3/2 license for Shafer Town Hall events.  The license needed for the Threshing Company will go through the County.  Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to approve the license, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  
Warren White
Mr. White presented updated information for driveway permits.  He made recommendations on questions that the board had and made updates to the driveway permit.  All updates were agreed upon and Mr. White will take the documents back, update them as requested and send them back in PDF form.
2022 Mowing Season
Chairman Stovern talked to Butch, he is planning to mow for $185 per time (raising it $10 from last year).  
Chloride for 2022
Chairman Stovern talked to Northern Salt and the pricing for chloride has increased. In 2021 the board made a decision to put down 32% chloride in an effort to save some money.  The amount saved was not significant and the roads will hold together better if we use 38%.  Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to go back to applying 38% chloride on the roads and Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.
Shafer Township has been penciled in for the first week of June 2022 and Chairman Stovern will confirm the dates.

Road Tour Date
The tour is tentatively set for April 23rd at 9:00 am.  We are waiting for confirmation of the driver for this date.

Public Comments
Sherriff Brandon Thyen stopped by and would like our current ATV ordinance emailed to him so the Sherriff’s office can update their records regarding Shafer Township.    
OLD BUSINESS 

Clean Up Day  

There are two clean up days scheduled, May 7, 2022 and October 8, 2022 with Evergreen Recycling.  The clerk was not aware of this and inquired if a newsletter would be sent out about these dates.  It was decided that we should.  Supervisor Hoffman will call Evergreen Recycling LLC and see if they can change the date of the first one to May 14, 2022 and confirm with the clerk so it can go in a Spring newsletter.
Clerk Computer
The clerk discussed the upgrades to her computer. It was decided to have Alicia Stovern check the computer updates and the cost to upgrade verses buying new in a goal of doing some cost comparisons.
Board of Appeals Reminder
The Board of Appeals will be meeting at the Shafer Town Hall on Tuesday, April 26th at 6:00 pm.  
Miscellaneous Items
Supervisor Schmalz brought up the construction on county road 76 in 2023.  

Clerk Licthscheidl let everyone know that there has been lots of interest in hall rental for this summer with many dates booked already.

Chairman Stovern reported that there was an issue with cement trucks being over weight on Vista and 348th and Verde.  The State Patrol was contacted and Chairman Stovern isn’t sure what the consequences will be for not following road restrictions but it was handled.  
Maintenance Update

Garage door track has been fixed temporarily in the shop.  Some roads have been grated but they are still very soft.  Troy reports that he has been looking for all the culverts.  Supervisor Schmalz reports that he has a book of the culverts in the township and will show him that.  

Parts ordered for the grader (boots).  He discussed things learned at the grader class.  He reports we need to make an appointment with Peterson’s for the clutch fan on the plow truck.  We need to start doing some brushing in the ditches
Public Comment 
Resident Mattson asked if the board would review again who will pay for driveway culverts.  Does the resident getting the culvert pay for it or does the township pay for it.  

He also wanted to discuss the process for collecting gopher feet.  Chairman Stovern reminded everyone that this had been previously discussed at a different meeting and per Minnesota Association of Township handbook, the process includes contacting the Chairman of the board to collect the feet and the Chairman will follow through with ensuring that the resident gets paid for the feet presented.  

Resident Mattson reported that there is a house being built on Upland Road and he is concerned that the driveway may be illegal.  Supervisor Schmalz agreed to go look at it.  

Re-Organization Meeting
At this time, the board moved on to the re-organization of the township.  These re-organiztion notes are for the same meeting but in a different document.
After the re-organization was discussed a motion to adjourn at 9:14 pm by Supervisor Hoffman and Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted;

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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